
 

February 23, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Ty Masterson, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

Statehouse, Room 545-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Masterson: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 248 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 248 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 248 would repeal the statute that authorizes key deposit funds.  

 

 During a review of state accounting policies, the Department of Administration 

discovered that the state correctional facilities and the state hospitals no longer use key deposit 

funds.  Both the Department of Corrections and the Kansas Department for Aging and Disability 

Services confirm this and state that SB 248 would have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Brad Ridley, Aging & Disability Services 

 Jeremy Barclay, Corrections  


